
M A Y  

C A L E N D A R  

City Council Meetings 

7pm 

2nd  & 4th Wednesday 

  

Planning Meetings 

7pm 

1st and 3rd  

Wednesdays 

As needed 

All meetings are held at 

the Hyde Park City  

Office Building 

113 East Center 

Hyde Park City Newsletter 
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Hyde Park City Office 

Hyde Park / North Logan Court 

113 East Center 

PO Box 489 

Hyde Park, UT 84318 
 

City: 435-563-6507 

Court:  435-563-6923 

Hours:  7am - 6 pm (Mon - Thu) 

Visit the Hyde Park City  

website  

hydeparkutah.org 
 

Hyde Park City is  on Facebook 

www.facebook.com/
hydeparkutah/  

like our page 
 

Agendas to meetings  can be 
found on the public notice 

website Utah.gov/pmn/ 

To contact Mayor  

Bryan Cox 
mayor@hydeparkcity.org 

Please send information for 
the newsletter to   

donja.w@hydeparkcity.org 

HYDE PARK 100  

MILER CLUB  & 
NEW THIS YEAR - 

200  MILER CLUB 

That's right!  100 

miles wasn't 

enough for some of 
you so we are ex-

tending the club and challenge.  The 

goal is build active lifestyles and pro-

mote physical activity.  Sign up anytime 

during the month of May at the city of-

fice.  Yes, you must fill out your infor-
mation at the city office during the 

month of May!  Rules are part of the 

club.  You can pick up a log to keep 

track of your miles or record them what-

ever way is easiest.  15 minutes of exer-
cise equals 1 mile of walking cred-

it.  Logs are due on Nov. 1st.   So walk, 

bike, hike, swim and row your way to a 

cool HP 100 Miler tee-shirt!  Or the new 

200 Miler tee-shirt! 

Hyde Park Hometown Days 

July 14th and 15th  

Someday the snow will melt and the weather will be warm, maybe 

hot.  And we will gather and celebrate our beautiful hometown of Hyde Park!  Friday's 

plans include our 2nd annual Hyde Park Classic Car Show.  It will be in the after-

noon/evening under the shade trees.  Can you say bigger and better?  Our goal is to 

make our car show the best one the valley has to offer.  Along with the car show we 

are planning a Hyde Pork Barbeque Contest.  Oh yeah, there will be  prizes.  Big prizes 

for the best griller!  So start your grills and get practicing!  A movie in the park that 

evening along with vendors and treats is planned. 

Saturday brings a Fun Run, Yoga in the Park, the Velvet Highway Parade (who will win 

the Parade Circle contest this year?), bounce houses (this year with H2O!), booths, 

vendors with food and treats, carnival games, bingo, and of course the dunk 

tank!  And guess who is coming - the barrel train & engineer will be there for rides all 

day long!  Later on we'll have a Touch-a-Truck event along with 9 Square, more 

bounce houses, more food, a program and FIREWORKS.  A dance will end the night. If 

you would like to help with any portion, be on our committee or have an idea you 

would like to help with, please reach out to Stephanie at stepha-

nie.a@hydeparkcity.org    We have some openings for booths. Please reach out if you 

would like to do one.        

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMORIAL DAY ALL YOU CAN EAT  

EARLY BIRD PANCAKE  BREAKFAST   

 

May 29, 2023 at the  

City Office basement   

7:00 a.m.—10:00 a.m. 

SPONSORED BY THE  LIONS CLUB 
 

Adults  - $10.00           

Children 12  and under—$5.00 

https://www.facebook.com/hydeparkutah/
https://www.facebook.com/hydeparkutah/
mailto:stephanie.a@hydeparkcity.org
mailto:stephanie.a@hydeparkcity.org
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Message From Mayor 

Happy Spring Everyone. We’re emerging from the winter that will never end, hoping that 

our hometown will be safe from the rising runoff water. There have been a few instances 

of flooding in Cache Valley and a couple of landslides, but no real damage. We’ve assem-

bled a group of emergency specialists that are reporting weekly from all areas of the city, 

and we’ll likely do this until mid or late May.  

Things are changing in the city. With the adoption of the new city General Plan, there are different hous-

ing options the Planning Commission and City Council are now working on. The state is requiring cities to 

have a moderate-income housing plan, and they have implemented penalties if a city is non-compliant. 

Those penalties include daily fines and the loss of Class B/C road funds (our budget for road improve-

ments). On the undeveloped east beach we get to choose, recognizing property owner property rights, we 

could A) continue with the same type of development that we’re currently having or B) plan a develop-

ment to preserve open space, trails with connectivity, public areas for recreation, and cluster housing. The 

City Council approved a Mountain Recreation Zone to do that. We’re wanting to preserve trails and recre-

ation to Hyde Park Canyon. 

Another item before the City Council is multi-family housing. It needs to be within transportation corridors 

and held to lasting architecture standards. These two changes are significant to our city but are necessary 

to preserve open space and meet state requirements for moderate-income housing. 

One last thing, our neighboring cities are getting rid of their green waste dump sites. I don’t want Hyde 

Park to become the green waste dump site for the north end of the valley. We pay approx. $500 per 

dump. We’ll have 2 weekends coming up for spring clean-up, then the large bin will go away until fall. 

You’ve received a message of the spring dates, please plan accordingly. 

H Y D E  P A R K  C I T Y  N E W S L E T T E R  

YOUTH COUNCIL 

Our service project for April was 

Random Acts of Kindness.  We en-
joyed going into our neighborhoods 

and sharing some greetings and 

treats.  We wish we could go to eve-

ry home.  We love the people of 

Hyde Park and have enjoyed serv-

ing you this past year.  We are 
wrapping up our year with lots of 

memories of all the fun events and 

service projects we have done.  We 

hope everyone enjoys our beautiful 

spring after a very long winter and 
we wish everyone the best!     

THANK YOU 

The Youth Council has had a wonderful year.  The success of 

the Youth Council is of course our youth.  They are the best 
of the best!  They are so willing and happy to serve.  They 

spent lots of time planning, preparing and serving in so many 

ways.  It is such a pleasure and honor, not to mention lots of 

fun to serve along side these terrific kids!  The other half of 

great success goes to our amazing advisors.  They give so 

much to the kids and to the community.  They serve right 
along with the youth and their sacrifices are many!  Our awe-

some advisors are Cheryl Harrison, Charee McClellan, Ja-

nalyn Hoopes, DeAnn Turner, Julie Argyle,  Karen Suisse 

along with Marci Ashcroft & Sarah Clark.  A special thanks to 

Craig Case & Trevor Harrison too!  With lots of gratitude from 
Marci Case and Stephanie Allred.      
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Cemetery News 

Hopefully it is safe to say that the winter season is 
behind us ~ it was a long one!  I’d like to give a big 
“Shout Out” to Kyle Jorgensen, Robert (Bob) Balls, 

and Brian Balls.  These amazing men faithfully attended to needs of 
those who passed on this winter.  With so much snow on the ground, 
much preparation was needed to determine the exact location for the 
grave; hard, frozen ground made digging difficult; cold, snowy, windy 
days made for less-than-ideal working conditions; but every grave was 
properly prepared and ready before the appointed hour.  Thank you, 
Kyle, Bob, and Brian!  It goes without saying, that our cemetery needs 
could not be met without you!  The melting snow reveals the many 
needs we now must attend to in the cemetery.  The ground is still quite 
saturated; it’s muddy and settling is still occurring.  Please be patient 
with us as attend to each issue.  As general clean-up begins, we issue a 
gentle reminder that ALL decorations must be secured to the founda-
tion of the headstone or they will be removed.  Thank you for helping 
us honor and maintain this beautiful, sacred place. 

Maureen Hearns, Cemetery Administrator:  Text: 435-770-8884  (Best 
way to reach a busy, college professor!) 

Interested in Running for  

2024 City Council? 

Hyde Park City  will be holding an election for   

• Three City Council positions (4-year term) 

If you are interested in serving as a City Council mem-

ber, you will need to declare candidacy between  June 

1 and  June 7, 2023, at Hyde Park City, 113 East Center 

with Donja Wright, M-F between 8:00 AM and 5:00 

PM.  

GREEN WASTE  

DUMPSTER   
NEW 2023!  

Due to changes in 
green waste service providers, the large 
green waste  dumpster will not be available 
all summer as in past years. The City has 
contracted for a dumpster to be provided 
for a short time in the spring, and again in 
the fall. The dumpster will be available: Fri-
day, April 28 - Monday, May 8, 2023.  The 
dumpster will be emptied everyday (except 
Sat & Sun) so if it is full, please check back.   

This does not change curbside green waste 
pickup.   

You can always take your green waste to the 
Logan Environmental Landfill free of charge 
for a covered load.   

 

 

 

 

Josh & Sadie Barfuss 

Gabriel & Mirta Orea 

Jacqueline Berdine 

Blake Myers 

Ronald & Jolene Jones 

YOUTH COUNCIL APPLICATIONS 

Service, Leadership, Friendship and Fun  

It's time for Youth Council Applications!  We are excited to 
invite all youth that will be in grades 8 - 12 in the coming 
school year to apply.  Applications are available online at 
the city website:  hydeparkutah.org    You will need to 
submit a paper application to the city office by June 
1st.  We will be conducting interviews on June 5th or 
6th.  If you are unavailable on these dates please contact 
Stephanie Allred at 435-757-4938 or if you have any 

questions.   

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fhydeparkutah.org&c=E,1,BzmvgjJT4Z5BxGIathgdmQeWncrVT8_JdGW6_pA0YLJ1WdDS7o5W1Ylh9BbUeiM9Yg7A-dYDbA6UQ_pfz7nJIAr-WolmA53itcXencEmo1p4gdp8CQAggxw,&typo=1&ancr_add=1



